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~~he m~etinq was called to order at 10.45 a.m.

AGENDA ITEM 104: INTf~RNATTONAr. CAMPAIGN AGAINST TRAFFIC IN DRUGS (continued)
(A/42/3, A/42/357-f,/189351 A/42/407, A/42/417, A/42/477-S/l~048, A/42/489,
A/42/490, A/42/549, A/42/5941 A/CONF.133/12, A/C. 3/42/2)

(a) 1NTEIlNI\TIONAL CONFERENCE ON DRUG I\BU~E AND ILLICIT TRAFFICI<ING, REPORT OF THE
RFCrt~:TARY-GENF.Mr. (cont inued)

(b) DRAFT COI~\lf:N'I'JON AGAINS'!' ILl,ICI'r TRAFFIC IN NARCOTIC DRUC•.c:; AND PSYCHOTROPIC
SUBSTANCES: REIDRT OF 'I'HE SECRETARY-GENERAl, (continuE'd)

(c) IMPLf.MENTATION OF GENERAl, ASSF.MBLY RESOLUTION 41/127: REPORT OF THE
SECRETARY-GENERAl. (cont inued)

1, Mrr. NII<OLIC (Yugoslavia) said that although narcotic drug abuse continued to
:..,>r',..;:3 in Yugoshvils, thE! extent was les!! than might be expected in view of the
country's geographical situation, which opened it to illicit transit channels and
of its climate, whi~h was favourable to cultivation of the opium poppy.

2. Yugoslav legislation, particularly the law 0;,\ the production and distribution
of narcotic drugs, the criminal law and customs law, reflected the spirit of the
1961 Single Convent ion on Narcotic Drugs and the 19'11 Convention on Psychot.ropic
Substances1 it waR encouraging to find that 115 States had become parties to the
former and tha, 88 had ratified or accedE!d tr, the latter.

3. Yugoslavia was committed to a comprehensive approach in the battle against
drug auuse, involving social, educational, customs and domestic aff~irs agencies.
In February 198'5 the Government had adopted programme principles as a basis for
long-term action in drug abuse prevention and control.

4. But efforts at the national level were not enough, awareness of the magnitude
of the problem and its urgency had facilitated consensus on the need for concerted
international action. The success of the Internatioral Conference on Drug Abuse
and Illicit Trafficking proved agail; that, given good preparation and close
co-operation between United Nations bodies and Member States, important issues
could be discussed constructively. The Declaration adopted unanimously at the
Conference reflected t~e growing political wi 1 to adopt effective measures to
eliminate orug abuse. Her delegatior. agreed thet the Commission on Narcotic Drugs
st~uld examine appropriate modalities for following up the activities mentioned in
the Declaration and in the Comprehensive Multidisciplinary Outline. The latter
contained recommendations concerning all important drug issues, tre major task was
to translate thosp recommendations into action. The follow-up pro~osals outlined
by the secretary-General in document A/42/594 deserved careful consideration by the
Commission at its next session.

5. Her delegation supported the Commission's work in preparing a draft convention
against illicit traffic in narcotic drugs and psychotropl~su~9tancesand hoped

/ ...



A/C. 3/42/SR. 34
Engl ish
Page 3

(Mrs. Nikolic, Yugoslavia)

that, despite the complexity of the issues, which ir ~lved different national legal
systems, the intergovernmental expert group would l lble to finish its work by
1988 and that the r,ew text would be accepted and rabfied by as many States as
possible.

6. Her country was particularly interested in legal regulation of the question of
the transit countr1e!., partiCUlarly the developing States, which should enjoy t:he
international co-operation of countri<..] having experience and technical expertise
in matters such as t~aining of personnel, special equipment and standards for drug
abuue. Of particular importance was the need to regulate so-called controlled
del iveries until final destination / & matter necessari ly 1inked to police and
customs co-operation between neighbouring States, recruitment of experts, and
tectlnical and financial means. The lIse of the United Nations Fund for Drug Abuse
Control to fund projects in developing countries was also of particular importance.

7. Mr. CDOPER (Canada) sa!.d that in the past year, there had been a
revitalization of collective efforts - which appeared to have had little impact 
nurturing the hope that drug abuse and illicit trafficking could be reduced by
international action. The highl~ght had been the success of the International
Conference, due in no ernal! measure to the organizers' efforts and determination,
and the two texts it had producedl the Comprehensive Multidisciplinary Outline and
the Declaration, which provided the nece~sary tools for future action.

8. Thp. question was whether the necessary commitment existed. Although the
secretary-General's report on the Conference (A/42/594) contained many suggestions,
the implications of each must be considered carefully. For example, although much
information was already shared on an ad hoc basis, the proposal for a co-ordinated
data system would be of benefit to all countries) reporting systems pursuant to
treaties could provide a good basis for further work in that area, while more
rationalized reporting procedures would assist the Commission on Narcotic Drugs and
other intergovernmental bodics concemed. In addition, many opportunities existed
for further e~hanges between the drug units aod the Centre for SOcial Development
and HumanitariCln Affairs. But the activities of CSDHA and the drug units were
quite different, therefore, his delegaticn did not favour action to consolidate
them or to establish a new budget chapter to cover the so-called nucleus for social
affairs at Vienna.

9. The Commission on Narcotic Drugs must examine toe proposal to use special
rapporteurs very cl;lr'!fully, partiCUlarly the aspect of defining tbeir mandate and
the Cnancial ir,plications of appointing thElll.

10. Follow-up action to the Confell::llc.:e should be channelled through the Division
of Narcotic Drugs, the International Narcotics Control Board and the United Nations
FUnd for Drug Abuse Control rather than through a new unit established in the
Co-o\:dinator's office. Although the Director-General needed an executive assistant
whose duty station would be Vienna, the creation of a new unit would further
complicate the work of the drug units.
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11. The Division of Narcotic Drugs must remain the l~~ch-pin of follow-up
activities, and the Secretary-General should consider how the resources of the
Division and the International NarcoticA Control Board could he restored. The role
of the Uhited Nations Fund for Drug Abuse Control should also be strengthened, the
increased resources made available for its work offered a we1co~e opportunity for
further accomplishment. SirlCe proposals for further activities must be weighed in
th~ light of existing financial constraints, the General Assembly should stress the
priority status of drug control and request the Commission on Narcotic Drugs to
examine the Secretary-General's re~~rt carefully at its tenth special se8sion and
recommend a course of action.

12. The draft convention against illicit trafficking in narcotic drugs and
psychotropic substances should p~ovide law enforcement agencies with the tools to
fight traffickers on equal terms, its completion must be given priority. Canada
hoped however that the text would be ready for signature at a plenipotentiary
meeting in late 1988 or early 1989.

13. Canada had long been active in the fight against drug abuse and illicit
trafficking, its national police force was a leader in international law
enforcement efforts for that purpose. In May 1987 the Minister of National Health
and welfare had announced a renewed national drug strateqy, the Government was
committed to spending more than SUS 210 million over the next five years to
implement it. The strategy called not only for increased efforts to warn about the
dangers of drug abuse and expand support for community-based prevention and
treatment initiatives, but also for a strengthening of law enforcement measures, as
well as legislation recently introduced in order to trace and seize the proceeds of
illicit trafficking.

14. But national efforts must be backed by international co-operation. In June
1987 Canada had adhered to the 1971 Convention on Psychotropic Substances and had
increased and regularized its contribution to the United Nations Fund for Drug
Abuse Control, and its national ~~lice force was broadening its technical and
operational exchanges with other countries.

15. Mr. SATHIAH (Malaysia) said that the recent Conference on Drug Trafficking had
marshalled the global awareness of the world-wide drug problem and the
determination, at the highest political level, to take action pursuant to the
Outline and the Declaration. But the Buoceas of the Conference marked only a
beginning. The Outline, although not a legal text, was a morally binding document,
requiring nati0ns to work sincerely towards the targets it established. Therefore,
his delegation urged the Commission on Narcotic Drugs to identify specific
proposals and targets and indicate the specific measures to be taken by the United
Nations system and Member States. As the President of the Conference had said, the
outcome would be a success only if the spirit of co-operation it had generated was
translated into sustained action at the national level.
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16. The follow-up of the Conference presupposed adequate resourceSI whUe
Governments and national non-governmental organizations would douhtless spare no
effort t.J help implement national programmes, additional allocatiolls were neened at
the international level. All countries should increase proportionat~ly their
contributions to the united Nations system, particularly to the United Nations Fund
for Drug Abuse Controll although bilateral .,ssistance was invaluable, it was the
United NationR system that would give greater ~f-ect to sustained multidisciplinary
appro~ches. His country had accordingly t~ken stepy aimed at increasing its future
contributions to the Fund.

17. As in any major enterprise, the value of exchanging national information and
experience, for example in such matter~ as crop substitution, preventive education,
rehabilitatior ,nd training, could not be over-emphasized as an aid to the optimum
use of resourc~ • Although an elaborate information system was not s~ggested,

perhaps resources coul~ be centralized, using data already available to existing
bodiee. like the Internationa::' Narcotics Control Board a,ld the Division of Narcotic
Drugs/ contact points at the national level could be design.!ted and made known to
other countries th rough the united Nations system. His country was prer-ared to
cO-operlte with the Organization and other Member States for that purpose, as it
had done within its own region.

lB. Regional organizations could play an important part in the fight against drug
abuse and illicit trafficking. The ASEAN countries had greatly benefited from such
common endeavours, having recently waged a successful eix-month c~mpa~~n with the
support of Australia. The campaign had included the exchange of drug liaison
officers, establishment of a highly effective oommunications n~twork against
trafficking, and co-operation in matters such liS abuse prevention cent:es,
rehabilitation programmes and legal training, inclUding the involvement of the
ASEAN Women's Programme. Co-operation between ASEAN and the European Community had
been rewarding, especially in matters of training and crop substitution.
Interregional Co-op'.Hation was a fruitful fieldl for example in measures to
rehabilitate addicts, his country had initiated the exchange of extension workerc
within the region and beyond.

19. Preventive education was essential in the fight against drug ah~se on the
national level. To deal with the supply problem, however, was us~ally impossible
without outside help. Producer countries 13hould take steps sl.:cl. ar providing
alternative occupations for drug producers. The requisite rentru,;turing, however,
required the allocation or reallocation of adequate resources, which must be
sustained and unconditional. :!is delegation had emphasized, from the outset, the
need for additional funding, particularly from the United Nations ~und for Drug
Abuse Control.

20. The traff ickers who made illegal profits from match in' supply to demand
presented the moe' difficult problem because of thP.ir many g\1ise"l and
manifestations, against ~hich eXisting internati~nal enforcement means were no
longer effect ive. The effect i'le legal instrumants were needed to supplement
national efforls to prevent traffickers from enjoying their ill-gotten gains. A
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growing number of countries ere enacting ·gislative measures for that purpose.
Conclusion of the draft convention against illicit traffic in narcotic drugs and
psychotropic substances must be given the fullest support.

21. The message of the recent Conference must be acted upon as a matter of urgency
in all parts of the world. Steps muat be taken to give effect, at national,
regional and United Nations levels, to the Comprehensive Multidisciplinary OUtline,
for which resources muot be made available nationally and internationally. The
General Assembly should endorse the political will it reflected.

22. Dame Nita BARROW (Barbados) said that the adoption by consensus of th",
Declaration and the Comprehensive Multi~isciplinary Outline was an outst~ndin9

achievement which augured well for incre~qPd and concerted international action to
combat drug abuse and illicit trafficking. Although no legal obligations had been
assumed by the participants, Gov~rnments were morally committed to apply the
provisions of those texts at the national level and to work with other Governments
to atrpngthen the efforts of United Nations drug control bodies. For that purpose,
co-ordination on policy and implementation was vital in order to reduce the risk of
duplication. At the same time, mandates must be clearly demarcated. The
designation of the Director General of the United Nations Office at Vienna as the
focal point for follow-up action to the Conference would surely have that effect.

23. The Commission on Narcotic Drugs, as the Organization'S key policy-making Lody
for drug control, would review the Secretary-General's report relating to th~

Conference (A/42/594) and make appropriate reco~endations. Her delegation, whi'e
complimenting the Commission on its past work and the enhanced signifj.cance of its
l'o~.e, was rather disappointed that the sole candidate from the Caribbean subr<'lqion
of the Latin American and Caribbean Group had not bee~ elected during the Council's
first regular session of 1987. It would have heen more equitable had that
substantial segment of the region been represented in the Commission at the present
crucial stage of its work.

24. Barbados supported the idea of strength~ning the activities of the United
Nations in the prevention of drug abuse, and treatment &nd rehabilitation of
addicts. Barbados hBd a high proportion of young pe~ple, the group most vulnerable
to drug abuse, and therefore stressed prevention and had un~ertaken specific action
to ~eep drugs out of the nation's schools. It supported in principle the
secretary-General's proposal to work closely with non-governmental organizations,
since they had an important role to play in complementing Government efforts in
prevention and rehabilitation.

25. Increased publicity about the drug problem was essential as many people
remained unaware of the extent of the prvblem and the work which was being done by
the United Nations. Barbados therefore supported the S~cretary-General's proposal
to issue the Comprehensive Multidisciplinary OutHne o[ Future Activlties in Drug
Abuse Control as a United Notions pUblication, and felt that the preparation of an
index need not be a priority.
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26. Her delegation was not sure that special rapporteura should be used to carry
out ~peciftcally assigned functi~ns, especially as occasional consultancy services
would be required to support them. It might be preferable to strengthen existing
mach inery with persons competent and exper ienced in the fie Jd, thus pr QIl ot ing
greater commitment and continuity in the work of the United Nations as a whole.

27. As a ~~veloping country with limited resources, Barbados welcomed the
i~creasingly important role of the United Nations Fund for Drug Abuse Control, and
hoped that it would receive continued financial &nd other support. It Bupported
the ic!ea of requesting the Commission on Narcotic Drugs to study rep ,rHng
procedures and pr~nose a rationalized system. In some cases annual reporting was
burdensome to States, in particular developing States. Moreover, annual reports
were not necessary in all cases. In order to encourage compliance with recording
obligations, and the provision of substantive reports, practical time periods for
report iug sould be set, both for Sta tes and for org an iza t ions.

28. Her ~elegation was heartened by the acc~ssion of new Stat~S to thv existing
drug control instruments and the progress made on the draft convention by the
open-ended intergovernmtlntal expert group.

29. Ms. PULIDO (Venezuela) said that Venezuela had not merely publicly condemned
drug ~rafficking and introduced legislative and executive measures to control it,
it also supported the implementation of international action 1"0 review the exi: ~ing

policy for combating drug trafficking and strengthen its effectiveness, including
the for,nuhtiol1 of a new treaty dealing exclusively with problems relating to
illicit drug trafficking, since the provisions of the existing conventions were
inefiective in stopping the new trends in illicit drug trafficking a~d 1n
preventing the formation of well-organized drug rin~9.

30. It h~d become clear during the consideration of the draft Convention by the
Commission on Narcotic Drugs in February 1987 that the international ~ommunity w~s

fully aware of the seriousness of the situation created by drug trafficking and of
the need for States to undertake cQncerted and co-ordinated action at the national
and international levels on the basis of commonly agreed principles. Venezuela had
participated actively in the meetings of the open-ended intergovernmental expert
group and hoped that the group would be ab1e'to meet ageln in early 1988 before the
tenth special session of the Commission on Narcotic Drugs/ the Commission would
then be ~ble to dacide on the procedures to be followed for completing the draft
convention, including the possibility of convening a plenipotentiary conference in
1988. Adequate financial resources must be m4de available to enable work to
continue on the draft cvnvention. Careful preparation would ens~re broad
acceptance and effective implementation.

31. The International Conference on Drug Abuse and Illicit Trafficking had
demonstrated the very serious threat facing the intlHnationaJ community. The
Declaration it had produced was a sound, well-balanced, eminently political
instrument and, although it was not legally binding, it reflected a consensus
concerning the main aspects of the problem and the action that both States and
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organizations should take. It had a binding effect in the sphere of politi~al

relations among States and reflected their solemn commitment to a collective
struggle involving the respoosibility of the entire international community.

32. The outline was a valuable set of recommendations for States and intern~tional

organization.:: aimed at co-ordinating their activit.ies at the national, regional and
international levels. Adequate follow-up was neeued on the Declaration and the
Outline. The activities of the United Nations must be enhanc~d through an
allocation of adequate financial resources and optimum utilization of existing
structures to assist States and internation~l organizations in establishing and
co-ordinlJlting strategies on certain aspects requiring immediate attention. 'rhe
Outline, as an indicative instrument, allowed States to determine their own
priorities in the light of their particular circumstances. Both the Declaration
and the Outlin~ contained important references to the need to complete the draft
convention in order to provide the international legal framework for drug control.
Venezuela supported the activities of the United Nations Fur~ for Drug Abuse
Control and, despit~ its adverse budget situation, had agreed to increase its
contribution to the Fund as of 1986.

33. Mr. ZAWACKI (Poland) said that drug abuse was spr 1ding at an unprecedented
rate, and there had been a resurger~e in countries like Polan6 where it had
previously been eradicated. Over the past decade there had been a serious problem
in Poland of poppy straw used for narcotic purposes, and numerous capes of abuse of
psychotropic substances, mainly among young people. There were about 8,000
registered addicts and from 15,000 to 30,000 unregistered a~dicts. The reaction of
the Polish authorities had been firm. An inter-ministerial committee on drug abuse
prevention had been established to co-ordinate all drug abuse prevention
activities. Measures had been taken to curb the supply of addictive substances and
materials by requiring licences for the cultivation of the poppy plant and
restricting it to large plantat;ons, developing low-morphine or morphine-free
varieties of poppy plant and placing additional restrictions on the prescription of
medicinal products that were liable to misuse.

34. Steps to curh the oemand for abuse-producing substances were just as important
as steps to restrict their supply. In Poland various activities to diminish demand
were being pursued with the aim of convincing young people that drug abuse was not
an innocent amusement but entailed extremely grave dangers. Educational
institutions at various levels were involved in that task, and were widely
supported by less formal activities of youth organizations. Non-governmental
organizations, including youth movements, therapeutic communities, parents'
associations and religious groups, were active in the area of drug abuse prevention
and rehabilitation. Although poppy plant extracts produced in Poland were used
only domestically, Poland fully supported international efforts to control the
spread of drug abuse.

35. Poland had participated actively in the International Conference on Drug Abuse
and Illicit Trafficking. The Conference had confirmed once again that
international activities were essential for the successful outcome of the fight
against drug abuse. The International Narco~ics Control Board and the United
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Nations Fund for Drug Abuse COntrol played an important role; Poland had recently
decided to start pledging its contriblltions to the Fund.

36. The International Gonfer~nce had taken up the basic question of the causes of
drug abuse, whether it started with the availahility of n3rcotic RuhstancPR or
wh",ther the demand itself activated the vicious circle. The COnference documents
had reconf irmed tl'e importance of curbing demand, stress ing that countr ies that
were the m~in sources of ~llicit supply and those that were the main sources of
demand must share res,')onsibility in the fight against illicit production and
illicit trafficking. HOwever, until the demand could be effectively reduced, it
was the suppression of supply, first illicit trafficking, that had to be achieved,
and in that respect international co-opera~ion was a critical factor. Poland
believed that the completion of the draft convention against illicit traffic in
narcotic drugs and psychotropic substances was urgent and would help step up
effective collaboration in combat~ng illicit trafficl it had participated actively
in the intergovernmental expert group.

37. Poland was ready tr share its experience in drug abuse control with the
international community and was therefore glad to be returning in 1988 as a member
of the Commission on Narcotic Drugs.

38. Ms. CLARK (New Zealand) said that although the drug abuse problem in
New Zealand was not widespread the only opiate of any magnitude seized in New
Zealand being heroin, the human and social cost of drug addiction was immense.

39. Drug abuse was an international problem transcending borders and must be dealt
with at the international level. The UnJted Nations had a crucial role to play in
drug control, and New Zealand fully supported its efforts. It contributed
financially to the United Nations Fund for Drug Abuse Control and co-operated in
its projects and those of the Commission on Narcotic Drugs. It participated in the
annual meetings for the Asian region of Heads of Narcotic Drug Law Enforcement
Agencies and had sent a high-level delegation to' the International Conference on
Drug Abuse and Illicit Trafficking. The greatest achiavem~nt of the Conference had
been the clear statement of an international cummibment to fighting drug abuse and
illicit trafficking and to co-operating to that end. The Conference had also
provided a useful opportunity to discuss work being do~e in various countries and
the latest technical innovations for controlling traff icking. The Conference
should stimulate the earliest possible conclusion of work on the draft convention
against illicit traffic ir narcotic drugs and psychotropic substances.

40. The convention should help substantially in promotinq international
co-operation and developing new forms of legal technology to combat the
international drug trade. It was disappointing that some delegations appean'd to
adopt a narrow approach to the issues dealt with in the draft convention, viewing
them merely on the basis of their existing criminal law and proc~dures. Unles~ the
draft cor-'ention was treated as a vehicle for significantly developing
international co-operation, and not 'list codifying existing domest ic law, a major
opportunity to counter the international drug menace would be lost.
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41. Mrs. KABA :Cote d'lvo~re) caid that the increasing number of accessions to the
international inatruments d,!signed to combat; drug abuse demonstrated the importance
States attached to io,ternational efforts. In that connecti'· n her delegation
welcomed the Canprehensivp llo1ultidisciplinary Outline of FUture Activities in Dru '
Abuse Control and the Declaration proJuced by the International Conference on Durg
Abuse an~ Illicit Trafficking. She ai~ urged early adoption of the draf~

convention against illicit traffic in narcotic drugs and psychotropic suhs,lnces
and the provision of adequate resources for the United Nations bodies working in
the dru~ c~ntro~ fiel~.

42. Her own c~untry had become an important trGnsshipment centre for drugs and had
an increasing number of addicts. It was taking strong preventivp measures,
however, in the form of efforts to educate the popUlation, con~ro1 and penalize the
dictribution of illicit drugs and promote international co-operation, including
support of all United Nation~ eCforts to eradicate drug abuse.

43. Cote d'Ivoire f~voured efforts tn heighten ~blic awareness of the drug
problem and the proclamation of an lnternational day and an international year to
publicize the problem. An appropriate rural development policy must also be
pursued to give peasants an incentive to grC'W alternative crops, and demand must
also be reduced through educational effortb. Many specialized agencies could play
an important role and they must co-ordinate th,dr efforts ~n the stl'uggle against
drugs.

44. Mr. KITTIKHOUN (Lao People's Demnr.ratic Republic) said that in pursuing the
international campaign against dru~ wuuse, not only must efforts be made to reduce
the supply but further action had to be taken to stem the increasing demand.
Special emphasis must be placed on the eutabllshment of a social environment that
was hostile to drug abuse. His country had eliminated drug abuse through the
treatment and rehabilitation of drug abusers and by encou:aging poppy g.owers to
replace poppies with other crops.

45. llis delegation welcomed the results of the us<!fu1 and constructive
International Conference on Drug Abuse and Illicit Trafficking, which reflected the
determination of th, international community to combat the drug problem. He
stressed, however, that the struggle agains~ drugs must be fair, realistic and
based upon mutual respect and understanding among States, and never be used as a
pretext for interfering in the internal affairs of sovereign States.

46. Mr. MITREV (Bulgaria) said that the United Nations ha~ an important role to
play in co-ordinating efforts to combat drug abuse and he particularly welcomed the
results of the International Conference on Drug Abuse and Illicit Trafficking.
Elimination of drug a~use required not'only legislative and ~dministrative measures
but also •.atiClnll1 and international strategies to deal with the underlying social
caug.~s. International co-operation must bp. based, however, on the accepted norms
of international law and on freely undertaken obligations, with no attempt at
political interference in the internal affairs of States.

41. His own country's efforts to combat drugs were aimed not only at protecting
~J1garian society from the drug menace but also at assisting other countries. Drug
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abuse was not an important social problem in Bulgaria, which had very few addicts,
but its strategic location and potential as a transshipment centre had led to
extremely effective efforts by the Bulgarian authorities to intercept and penalize
illicit traffic.

48. Existing international legal instruments to combat drugs had demonstrated
their effectiveness, and the forthcoming draft conv~ntion against illicit traffic
in narcotic drugs and psychotropic substances could not depart significantly from
the provisions of the Single Convention on Narcotic Drugs of 1961 if it was to
become a really effective instrument for promoting co-operation between countries
with different legal and other systems. Given the importance of international
co-operation, his country would continue to participate in the drug control system
established under existing international legal instruments and would co-operate
with other countries and share its experience in the field.

49. Mr. GALAL (Egypt) said that the drug problem was equally serious for producer,
consumer and transit countries. His own country had participated actively in the
International Conference on Drug Abuse and Illicit Trafficking and commended its
results and the positiv~ spirit which had produced them, as well as the excellent
work being done by United Nations specialiZed bodies.

50. Production r consumption and trafficking in drugs was a profitable but
destructive business. The. Islamic religion had always advocated an integrated
approach to drug control and had a·lon9 standing injunction against alcohol, which,
in effect, could be interpreted to include drugs. For many years Egypt had been
pursuing efforts to eombat the drug problem and had hosted an important meeting on
the problem of drugs in Afriea. He welcomed the help being provided by the United
Nations Fund for Drug Abuse Control and urged the United Nations to co-ordinate
efforts to combat the use and distribution of drugs. Penalties must be instituted
against growers and producers and an integrated ~nd gradual attack on the problem
must include increasing sensitization of the public through the mass media, greater
efforts by the eustoms authorities, education and rehabilitation. His delegation
would therefore support the draft resolutions on the subject to be submitted by
Venezuela and Malaysia and looked forward to the completion of the draft convention
against illicit traffic in narcotic drugs and psychotropic substances. His country
was also contributing SUS 2,000 to the United Nations Fund for Drug Abuse Control.

51. Mrs. MSUYA (United Republic of Tanzania) said that elimination of the problem
of drug abuse an~ illicit traffieking, with its grave social consequences for
society, should rally the full efforts of the international community. Her
Government had supported and participated in the International Conference on Drug
Abuse and Illicit Trafficking (ICDAIT) as an expression of its national commitment
to action to that end. The International Conference, through its adoption of the
Declaration and the Comprehensive Multidisciplinary Outline of FUture Activities in
Drug Abuse Control, had provided the framework for global concerted action. Her
delegation wished to commend the United Nations system, in particular, the Division
of Narcotic Drugs and the Secretariat of the International Narcotics Control Board,
the Board itself, and the United Nations Fund for Drug Abuse Control, for the
success of ICDAIT.
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52 Despite tho fact th ~ the problem had not reached Dlarming proportions in her
country, her Government was taking preventive measures against drug ahuse and
illicit trafficking. Existing legislation provided f~r strict control of
production, distribution, importation and dispenling of all pharmaceutical and
chemical substances. The Cultivation of Noxious Plants Ordinance of 1926, and as
amended in 1987, prohibited cultivation, possession and trafficking of all noxious
plants. r.egislation was currently being reviewed wi'.:h a view to developing more
efficient approaches to the drug problem.

53. Co-operation was vital in the anti-drug campaign, especidlly for countries,
like her own, where the appropriate infrastructures had n~t yet been fully
developed. In Tanzania enforcement of drug abuse and trafficking laws was hampered
due to insufficient and inadequately trained personnel, ~nJ lack of equipment and
other facilities. There was also a need for rehabilitation centres and trained
personnel to staff those centres.

54. The problem of drug abuse and illicit drug trafficking transcended national
boundaries, ideological or religious differences, and differences in level of
economic development. It had to be approached through international co-o~ration.

Consequently, her delegation reiterated its call for the international community to
co-operate in drug control, and it looked forward to the convening of the proposed
plenipotentiary conference on the convention against illicit traffic in narcotic
drugs and psychotropic substances.

55. Mr. BROWNE (Fiji) said that gr~ater purpose and resolve app@ared to be
galva~izing the campaign against drug abuse and illicit trafficking. The
International C~nference on Drug Abuse and Illicit TraEficking was the climax of
over 40 years of efforts by the international community to combat drug abuse, and
its recommendations and decisions provided an important platform from which the
inteornational community could launch a more vigourous and co-ordinated campaign ..
The proposals regarding the roles of the Commission on Narcotic Drugs and the
Secretary-Genera~ in facilitating that campaign were positive steps in the
development of a strategy to combat the drug problem.

56. The siqnific~nt upsurge in drug abuse, which began in the 1960s, was a result
of the increasing affluence of some countries coupled with the greater availability
ot cheaper and more potent substances. The leisure-time use of drugs eventually
led to widespread addiction and abuse, spreading from the wealthy classes to every
sector of society, including youth. Drug abuse had become a ffiajor issue of our
time, and a more realistic and factual apprO!!lch to the problem was (' ~entL!ll.

57. Weighing the relative significance of the producer, the distributor and the
consumer, h '.s country found that consumer countr ies were the pr ilnary cause of the
escalation of the illicit drug industry. Developed economies provided a lucrative
outlet for drug-producing farmers in developing countries, who were barred by
protectiunist policies abroad from marketing other commodities. Those who were
mainly responsible for the problem, then, should shoulder the major f1nancial costs
of drug control measures. At the same time, hE wished to acknowledge the extent to
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wrich sane developed nations had already gone to in providing assistallce for the
control and eradication of drugs in producer countries. Howevel, those efforts
would not be of 1l'lRt.inq significance if farmers in third world countries were not
provided with ma~kets for <'llternative crops at acceptable prict:s. He commenrlf'~ the
efforts in preventing the spread of drugs of the United Nations bodies, including
the Division of Narcotics. the International Narcotic Control Board and the Unitp.d
Nation!'! F\lnd for Drlle; AbuSfll Control.

''is. Over the past hw years there had been an increase in drU9 abuGe in the Sou th
Pacific region, as w~ll as in the use of that region as a transit point between
producer areas and con~um~r countries. Cons~quently, regional co-operation played
an important role and should be developed further, with due regard for the
rp.quirements of each region. To date, regional effortf!! had resulted in the
establishment of a surv~illance and detection inf.astructure, including a
comprehensive liaison system on drug trafficking, regular exchange of information
81i1d views between law enfolcement officials, and exchange of intelligence at
operational levels within the region. "1'1 addition, countries of the region were in
close contact with the International Criminal Police Organization (INTERPOL).

"i9. One method of controlling the problem of drug abuse was through proper
par!!ntal control of young people combined with education about the dangers of
drugs. The extended family system, typical of his c')untty and others in the
region, could he a strong force in combating the spread of drugs, and that system
st.ould be supported ana reinforced.

60. The momentum of current anti-drug act'vities must be maintained. Valuable
energy must not be wasted setting up more bureaucracies, those that existed were
more than adequate, as long as they received the necessary f!nancial support. The
collecti,~ goal of the international community should be concrete progress, frp,a of
sny political compromise.

61. Mr. TOBAR-ZALDUMBIDE (Ecuador) expressed his delegation's satisfaction a~ the
success of the International Conference on Drug Abuse and Illicit Trafficking,
which had achieved the dual ah of genel:ating global action to combat drugs and
serving as a focal point for the useful exchange of information and experience. By
the ~doption of the Declaration and the Comprehensive Multidisciplinary Outline of
~lture Activities in Drug Abuse Control, the Conference had established clear
quidelines for the work of the United Nations in that area. Those docaments
provided a reaffirmation of the international community's decision to strengthen
co-operation, through the contribution of resources and techniques, in the art/as of
prevention and reduction of demand, control c-,f supr1y, elimination of illicit
trafricking, and treatment &n1 rehabilitation of sodicts. Within the framework of
collective action, each State had the right to establ'sh its own priorities in
accordance with national policies and available resources. In the opinion of his
delegatinn, those priorities should be based on an examination of the fundamental
caus~s 0: drug dependency and. when nec~sBary, the use of crop Bubstltution.
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62. The Commission on Narcotic Drugs, as thp main policy-making body in the field
of drug control, should execute the proposals contained in the Comprehensive
Multidisciplinary Outline on the international l.v.l. Hi. del.g.tion appreciated
t.he innovative ideas for follow-up action found in the secr.tary-General's report
(1./42/594) on the International Conference. While 1IOlll. of the proposals required
further stuJy, others could be applied in the immediate future, such as those
included in items 6 to 10, chapter V of thl! report. Among the proposals t'equirir,g
further consideration were those regarding new bur...·Jcr.tic m.chanisms. His
delegation believed that th~ existing system must be strengthened by providing
resources and assigning personnel to vacancies in the Secretariat of the
International Narcotics Control Boar~ and the Division of Narcotic Drugs, which
would then be responsible for co-ordination within th~ united Nations system of
follow-up activities. It waR also necessary to evaluate further the proposals for
new eytems of data collection and central~zation and a n.w reporting system in
order to avoid mistake~ in the administration, dissemination and use of the
eelevant information.

63. In the context of the international campaign against traffick in drugs, it was
important for States which had not already done 80 to a~cede to the exiating
international instruments on narcotic drugs and psychotropic substances. In that
same broad context, the progress ~lready achieved on the draft convention against
illicit traffic in narcotic drugs and psychotropic substances justified the holding
of a third session of intergovernmental experts with a view to concluding the
preparation of that instrument. Hi~ delegation z~pport.d the convening in 19a5 ef
a plenipotentiary conference, if circum~tances allowed.

64. During l~~~, has country had continued its offensive against Jrug abuse, which
had included the destroying of plantations, detection of clandestine drug
hboratories, imposition of sanctions against drug traffickers, the training of
personnel to prevent drug abuse in young people, and a campaign to promote
awareness of the harmful effects of drug addiction. Theee and other activiti~s

were being implp.mented in compliance with the national plan to comat drug abuse.
Some of the projects in that plan had been financed with the assistance of the
United Nations FUnd for Drug Abuse Control. ~e Fund had become a major source of
multilateral assistance to developing countries in the r&gien, and the efficiency
of its w~ ~ was reflected in the generous contributions of the majority of Member
States.

65. His delegation reaffirmed its determination to provide decisive and active
support in the international campaign against drug trafficking, and favoured
priority treatment for that campaign in United Nations budget programmes.

The meeting rose at 1 p.m.


